Welcome to the Public Meeting for the
Proposed Improvements to SH-4,
from SH-66 (Main Street) North to SH-3 (Northwest Expressway)

The cities of Yukon and Oklahoma City in cooperation with the Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT)
have scheduled this public meeting to involve concerned citizens in the development of plans for the proposed
improvements to SH-4, from SH-66 North to SH-3. The meeting is intended to provide information on the project
scope and status and to solicit public input.

PROJECT SUMMARY
NEED FOR PROJECT
e The primary purpose of the project is to improve safety by adding shoulders and other design features along the
roadway.

PROPOSED PROJECT SCOPE

e The cities of Yukon and Oklahoma City and ODOT propose to reconstruct this segment of roadway to a four-
lane facility from SH-66 north to Wagner Road. An interim solution will be to reconstruct SH-4 to a two-lane
roadway with 8-foot shoulders from Wagner Road to Wilshire Boulevard. As traffic counts increase over time,
another project will be scheduled to four-lane SH-4 from Wagner Road to Wilshire Boulevard. The project
from Wilshire Boulevard north to SH-3 will be a two-lane facility with 8-foot paved shoulders.

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSEQUENCES OF THE PROJECT

e Conversion of Prime Farmland to Transportation Use

Increase in Traffic Noise Levels

Loss of Wetlands and Streams

Potential to Encounter Contaminated Soil and/or Groundwater during Construction
Temporary Road Closures

ESTIMATED DATES

e Environmental clearance; fall 2012.

¢ Right-of-way acquisition will begin winter 2012 and end spring 2013.
e Utility relocations; spring 2013 through fall 2013.

e Construction begins; spring 2014.

MEETING AGENDA

L. WRICOME ..o Frank Roesler, ODOT Public Involvement Officer

2. Environmental Clearance Information..............c.ccccceevenee. Nancy Ashton, ODOT Environmental Project Manager
3. Project DESION ....ccveveieiiiiiiiisiesiesie e Wayne Albury, Triad Design Group

4. Adjournment to Information and Comment Tables .......... Frank Roesler

HOW TO SUBMIT WRITTEN COMMENTS

You may formally submit comments or concerns about this project in one of the three ways described below:

1. Written comments may be submitted at the sign-in table near the front door. Written comment sheets are
provided for your convenience in this handout.

2. Written comments may be e-mailed to Environment@odot.org.

3. Written comments may be mailed to ODOT Environmental Programs Division, 200 N.E. 21° Street, Oklahoma
City, OK 73105.

4. Fill out the form at www.odot.org/meetings/other.php

THE DEADLINE FOR WRITTEN COMMENTS IS MARCH 30, 2012



mailto:Environment@odot.org

